Y Pwyllgor Cyllid Bil Ombwdsmon Gwasanaethau Cyhoeddus (Cymru) drafft DB PSOW 05 Comisiwn Ffiniau a Democratiaeth Leol Cymru

Tŷ Hastings Llys Fitzalan Caerdydd CF24 0BL Comisiwn Ffiniau a
Democratiaeth Leol
Cymru

Local Democracy and
Boundary Commission
For Wales

Hastings House Fitzalan Court Cardiff CF24 0BL

E-bost: cffdl.cymru@cymru.gsi.gov.uk www.cffdl-cymru.gov.cymru

☎ (029) 2046 4819 Ffacs/Fax (029) 2046 4823 E-mail: ldbc.wales@wales.gsi.gov.uk www.ldbc-wales.gov.wales

Committee Clerk Finance Committee National Assembly for Wales Cardiff Bay CF99 1NA

21 December 2015

The Local Democracy and Boundary Commission for Wales (the Commission) welcomes the opportunity to contribute to the Finance Committee's call for evidence regarding the draft Public Services Ombudsman (Wales) Bill.

The Commission considered the draft Bill at its December 2015 meeting. The Commission decided that there was only one provision that it wished to comment on and that was in respect of the provision to accept oral complaints. We, therefore, reiterate our response of March 2015 to the Finance Committee's inquiry into the consideration of powers of the PSO for Wales.

Whilst the Commission considers it appropriate to expand the category of written evidence to include e-mails and online forms, we are of the view that there are difficulties when it comes to oral evidence. We consider that in order to ensure oral evidence accurately reflects the views of the complainant there needs to be some form of transcription or recording of the conversation. This will require additional resources. A complaint made orally by telephone or face to face may lack structure and accuracy and may lead to a misunderstanding of the nature of the complaint. In order to mitigate against this risk it will always require the additional step of setting the complaint out in writing and going back to the complainant to read this out for them to agree it. We consider that for those wishing to make a complaint, but are not confident in making it in writing, there is assistance available for them in the wider community.

Yours faithfully

Steve Halsall Chief Executive

SREDAL